
Dear Nominating Committee Chair Cindy Davis & Committee, 

 

I am writing to express my intent to run as a candidate for the position of Secretary/Treasurer for the 
ICC Board of Directors.  Having served on the following board committees and  ICC committees, I feel 
they have prepared me for taking this step to the Executive Committee. 

Budget Committee, Audit Committee, Bylaws Committee, CEO Evaluation Committee, Resolutions 
Committee, Awards Committee, IAS Board of Directors, Exam Development Committee, Healthcare 
Committee, Nominating Committee, Compliance Code Action Committee 

My involvement in the industry also includes Committee and Board Director roles for the Oregon 
Building Officials Association and ICC Region II. 

I have served as ICC Board Liaison to Region I, Region II & Region XI.  My ICC Chapter Liaison service has 
been the chapters in Oregon, Washington, Idaho, Nevada, West Virginia, Kentucky, Tennessee and 
Northern California.  My committee liaisons have been to the Sustainability Membership Council and the 
Fire Service Membership Council.  I have attended and participated in AIA and IAEI meetings in my 
geographical area. 

I feel that I can and will work well with the existing members of the Executive Committee.  I look 
forward to the challenges and opportunities that come with serving on the Executive Committee for the 
ICC Board of Directors and will give my full effort toward maintaining and furthering the great work that 
prior Executive Committee Members have done in their service to the Code Council and the 
Membership.   

Particularly in this time of great growth and change as we see expansion of the Family of Solutions and 
impending retirements of several key senior staff leadership, it is imperative that the Executive 
Committee be fully engaged and prepared to meet these challenges and opportunities.  I am confident I 
meet those requirements. 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

James W. Sayers 


